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Copenhaver Construction requests an extension to our contract of 61 days for the Julian Street Improvements 

project. Copenhaver encountered substantial delays on this project with the rejection of the CCDD loads that the 

Naperville-provided LPC 663 report did not indicate would be a problem.  With the dump rejecting the loads of 

dirt, we were unable to continue excavation at the rate we were otherwise capable of performing. The CCDD 

dump rejection ultimately resulted in double handling of the material which also substantially increased the 

time required to deal with the disposal of this material. Copenhaver also faced a delay with the material supplier 

for the headwalls in getting the stamped structural engineer drawings returned after an unusual amount of 

information being requested on the submittals, due to the incomplete state of the plan set. The first stamped 

submittal of the headwalls was submitted 7/23, with final approval not coming until 9/27. Finally, there were 

additional tree removal quantities added to the contract late, in just the last few weeks. At this point in the 

season, tree removal subcontractors are scheduled weeks out, delaying when we could have these trees 

removed and related work resumed.  

Ultimately, we have reached the point where an extension to our completion date is necessary due to the 

following delays: 

 6 Days of Work Stoppage due to CCDD Rejections 

18 Days of Reduced Excavation Ability 

65 Days to get Stamped Drawings and Calculations from Headwall Supplier 

 10 Days of Double handling of CCDD 

2 Days of Work Stoppage due to Utility Work  

14 Days for Additional Tree Removals Added to the Contract  

Copenhaver also anticipates weather impacting this project more as we enter the rainy fall season and have 

fewer remaining work items that can be accomplished during rain and/or snow fall. 

The extension of 61 calendar days to our contract will move the completion date from October 1, 2021 to 

December 1, 2021. 

 

 


